December 21, 2010
Dear,

Congratulations on your recent retirement with the Engineering Program!  I hope that you are enjoying your new retiree status. Please use this letter as a helpful reminder of a few important things:

Insurance Premiums/Billing
· Enclosed is an invoice for your first month of benefit coverage as a retiree.  Due to the timing our system, the retiree bank draft file for the month was already established prior to the ability to process the retiree changes to your benefit coverage.  Please make sure to pay this invoice by the 10th to avoid payment issues that could potentially impact the next month’s draft file and result in insurance cancelation.

· Your bank draft will begin next month provided the enclosed invoice is paid timely.

· The retiree bank draft occurs on the 5th (or closest day) of the month for that same month’s coverage.  Drafts are delayed until the 15th for September for new premium rates.  You will receive prior notification when the draft amount changes.
TRS Annuity Letter
· If you are a TRS retiree, I will need to get a copy of the letter confirming that your retirement has been processed by TRS.  The letter will say something like: “We have received your TRS 7 form, your retirement has been processed…” and will be received within 4-6 weeks after your TRS retirement date.
Medicare Coordination
· If you are enrolled in Medicare, make sure you inform your medical providers when there is a change in your Medicare coordination related to your retirement.  We will relay the information to the insurance carriers directly. If you are not working, Medicare is your primary payer.
· If you have not enrolled in Medicare, please make sure that you enroll in Medicare A&B when you become eligible (typically at age 65).

· Information on Medicare coordination is available on the below website or you can contact the Medicare Coordination of Benefits number 1-800-999-1118.  http://www.tamus.edu/offices/benefits/programs/#health 

Personal Information
· If you move, please update your address via HR Connect or contact our office for the appropriate form.

· Please make sure that we have the best e-mail address for you and make any appropriate updates via HR Connect under the Personal Data Tab.  https://sso.tamus.edu/main.aspx 

· Make sure that you periodically review the beneficiary designations for your insurance coverages in iBenefits to ensure you have the right information listed for your situation.
· If you want a retiree ID card (and do not already have the appropriate form) please contact my office to make the request.  We will mail you the form which needs to be taken to the General Services Building (GSC).

I will remain as your retiree contact, so please let me know if you have any questions or need further assistance as a retiree and thanks for your contributions to TAMUS/TEES.

Sincerely,

Sarah Tobola PHR, CEBS

Sr. Employee Benefits Representative

979-458-7693 teeshr@tamu.edu
